
Middle School Newsletter

Friday 18th February 2022

Headteacher update

‘At Nantgwyn, when you are ready, respectful and responsible, everything is

possible’

A huge thank you for your support and positivity over the last seven weeks - what a seven weeks it
has been. Our pupils and staff have been truly marvellous, despite many challenges including illness,
absence, (pupils and staff), and our constant striving to want them to do their very best; they have
risen to the challenge.

We have celebrated successes and supported many of the Ysgol Nantgwyn community who are
having an incredibly sad and difficult time. Please remember we are alway here if you need us, you
are never alone.

Many thanks to the many parents and family members who completed our Nantgwyn questionnaire.
I will share these positive results with you after half term, along with our action plans to address the
areas in need of improvement. Please remember to get in touch with your child’s teacher or lower,
middle, upper school staff at any time if you are worried or concerned or alternatively pop us an
email to help@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk .

We have seen a slight improvement in school attendance over the last few weeks, but as a team
together we now need to see a further positive improvement. Our target is for ALL pupils to be in
school all of the time so that in a 4 week period a child could only be absent once as a maximum, and
ideally no time at all. As Covid rates have dropped considerably and as finer weather is on the
horizon, ensuring much better attendance and punctuality habits now needs to be our main priority
to ensure excellent learning and progress can happen for the next half of this year. Please note the
times of the school day below. It is expected that all pupils are in their classrooms, sat down and
ready to learn by the school start time of either 08:40 (years 4 to 11) and 08:55 (nursery through to
year 3). Any arrival after this point is classed as late.

Pupils return to school on Tuesday 1st March for St David's Day celebrations and we will also be
celebrating World Book Day on Friday 5th, one day later the national day to support school
operations. Information has been shared by Heads of School below.

Covid Update
In good news, after half term we will no longer be operating at the very highest state of Covid altet in
school. However the current advice form the local authority is that we will remain within a high state
of operations. This does bring a reduction in some of precautionary measures, namely:

1. No requirement for pupils and staff to wear masks inside classrooms, but masks will still be
required in communal areas.

2. No masks required in outside areas.
3. Smaller assemblies in some circumstances
4. Return to normal parent drop off for gwyn pupils (in drop off time only). Please note that

the gates on the Gwyn side will not open before 08:35 and we politely ask that you plan your
journey to arrive on or after this time so that our neighbours in the Gellifaelog estate are not
impacted by lines of queueing traffic.

All other current precautions will still apply at the high alert level.
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Heads of School have set a number of half term challenges and especially important revision plans
for year 11 pupils, but it is important to take down time too.

Yours, as always

Kirsty Retallick
Headteacher

__________________________________________________________________________________
Head of School update

Middle School pupils have had a fantastic half term. As always, pupils have worked incredibly hard

and made us extremely proud with their contributions to school life. We have another busy half term

ahead which starts with St David’s Day and World Book Day Celebrations the week we return to

school (details can be found  in the school update section below.)

Congratulations to our pupils who have achieved the most reward points for the half term, pupils are

rewarded points for their effort, along with being ready, respectful and responsible:

Year 4: Year 7:
Rhys W Jayden-Leigh
Joshua Travis T
Zak Jack S
Amelia-Lilly Blake
Milly Luke
Oliver Taryn
Jaxon Phoebe
Olivia D Euan
Charlie Millie E-J
Emilia Rosie V
Ava Belle Ava

Eva
Year 5: Jack M
Logan J Liara
Logan O Isla
Osian Daisy
Lloyd Scarlett
Brodie Callum D
Lyle
Demi Year 8:
Carson Jayden A
Payton Lilliana
Lucy Deionne
Ceryn Corey D-C

Jacob
Year 6: Joshua
Harvey Benjamin
Cole Olivia J
Millie Maddison J
Seren Rowan J
Blake Hollie
Darcie Megan
Daniel Jake
Miles
Grace
Ellie



The middle school challenge over half term to to read! This difficult weather is perfect for curling up

with a good book or magazine and a hot chocolate.

I wish pupils a restful half term. Stay safe and we will see you soon!

Best wishes,

Miss T. Mein (Head of Middle School)

__________________________________________________________________________________
School Update

St David’s Day

We are delighted to be able to share our St David’s day plans as follows:

Years 4, 5 and 6:

Pupils can wear something white, red, green or Welsh to school on 1st March. There will be

St David’s day activities in lessons and a pupil competition (what Wales means to me project- details

below.) Entries should be submitted by Feb 28th to stdavidsday@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk. Winners will

be announced on social media on 1st March. We look forward to seeing all your entries.

Years 7 and 8:

There will be a St David’s day assembly and quiz in form time  led by Miss Morse and Mrs Thomas.

Language lessons this week will  include St David’s day activities. Pupils are encouraged to enter our

pupil competition (what Wales means to me project- details below.) Entries should be submitted by

Feb 28th to stdavidsday@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk. Winners will be announced on social media on 1st

March. We look forward to seeing all your entries.

What Wales means to me Competition:

For this competition we want you to create something that shows what Wales means to you. This

could be in the form of a poem or a song, you could bake a cake or make a model! In the past, pupils

have been very creative with this. If you have brothers or sisters that come to Ysgol Nantgwyn, you

can work together and submit a joint entry! There will be one winner from each year group, winners

will be announced on March 1st on our school facebook page, and prizes will be given out by your

class teacher or your form teacher. You’ll need to send a photo of your entry to

stdavidsday@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk by 12pm on Monday February 28th. Pob lwc!

World Book Day

On Friday 4th March we will be celebrating World Book Day. Pupils in Years 4-6 will be allowed to

wear their pyjamas to school on this day and bring in their favourite bedtime story. Pupils in Years 7

and 8 can dress up as a character from their favourite book. Throughout the day there will be exciting

activities for pupils to complete, from designing their own bookmarks to a character hunt. There will

also be a range of activities taking place in the Nant library and the Gwyn library. As part of World

Book Day, all pupils will receive a book voucher that can be used as full or part payment for a book in

their local shop.
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PE Kit:

Pupils should wear their PE kit to school on the days that they have PE. The PE timetable for pupils

is as follows:



Reading:

As always, reading remains a priority for all pupils in Middle School. There’s no question that literacy

is an essential element to a child’s development and opens the door to a brighter future. At Ysgol

Nantgwyn we are committed to developing fluent and confident readers.

Years 4, 5 and 6 Reading:

Pupils in Years 4 to 6 are still following the Reading Eggs programme and should be completing this 5

times a week for 20 minutes. Pupils will be set a weekly reading assignment by their class teacher to

complete. Please contact your child’s teacher if you need a reminder of your child’s login details.

Years 7 and 8 Reading:

All pupils in Years 7 and 8 will be given log in details this week to the Accelerated Reader programme.

Pupils should aim to complete 30 minutes of reading, 3 times a week.

Please support your child at home with this and if you have any queries please email

Kirsty.lewis@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk or Kayleigh.stephens@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

Homework:

All Middle School pupils will be able to access their homework (Years 4 -8) and weekly spellings

(Years 4-6) through the Google Classroom area. If pupils do not have their login details please email

help@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

_________________________________________________________________________________
Attendance

Congratulations to each of the pupils in the table below that have achieved 100% attendance for the

last week (Thursday - Thursday). We have also launched one of our attendance initiatives where

pupils receive a certificate via ParentMail for 100% attendance each week - try and collect them all!



__________________________________________________________________________________
Staff contact details:

Assistant Headteacher, Miss Tracey Mein tracey.mein@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

Deputy Head of School, Mr Aaron Cross aaron.cross@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

Deputy Head of School, Mr Daniel Stanton daniel.stanton@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

Raising Standards Leader, Ms Teresa Woodbridgeteresa.woodbridge@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
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